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OFFICE ORDER 
 
 

 

1. It is hereby notified for information of all concerned that (i) due to resurgence of COVID-
19 cases in the Country; (ii) keeping in mind the fact that students who are the primary 
stakeholders are not disadvantaged by the disruption in the teaching, learning and 
evaluation process and are able to complete their studies without loss of time; and              
(iii) pursuant to decision taken in the Deans’ Committee Meeting held on 18th April 2021, 
the Competent Authority of the University has been pleased to provisionally promote all 
students of the University (who have been admitted in the University during the Academic 

Session 2020-21 in various Undergraduate and Postgraduate Programmes of Study) from 
First Semester to Second Semester without conducting their End Semester Examination 
at this stage.   

2. However, the said End Semester Examination of the First Semester Students shall be 
conducted separately by the University at later stage depending upon the situation and 
after giving sufficient time to the students.      

3. Accordingly, all Heads of various Teaching Departments are advised to prepare timetable 
of the clasess for Second Semester in consultation with their concerned Dean and take the 
classes for the Second Semester through Online Mode with immediate effect till further 
orders. 

4. All Campus Directors and Deans are requested to ensure the compliance of the orders of 
the Competent Authority.   

5. This is issued with the approval of the Competent Authority.  

 

  [PROF. RAJEEV KUMAR] 
                                                                                                      OSD (Administration) 

 
 
 
 

Copy of the above forwarded to following for information and necessary action: 
 

1. The Pro-Vice-Chancellor, MGCU 
2. The OSD (Finance)/CoE/Campus Directors/DSW/Deputy Registrars/Proctor/Provost, MGCU 
3. All the Deans of various Schools, MGCU 
4. All the Heads of various Teaching Departments, MGCU – with the request to bring the same to the 

knowledge of all faculty members and concerned students of their respective Department.  
5. The Head, DoCSIT – with the request to upload the same on University Website for information of all concerned.  
6. The Section Officers, MGCU 
7. The Warden, Girl’s Hostel 
8. Public Relations Officer, MGCU 
9. PS to the Vice-Chancellor - for kind information of the Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor please. 
10. Guard File 

[DINESH HOODA] 
Section Officer 

 

 
 

 

  


